NEWVILLE BOROUGH FOUNTAIN FESTIVAL COMMITTEE
Meeting of April 19, 2018 at 7:00PM


	A meeting of the Newville Borough Fountain Festival Committee was held on Thursday, April 19, 2018 at 7:00PM in the Newville Borough Office, 4 West Street, Newville, Pennsylvania. The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by Chairman Carolyn Kough.  Members present: Kenneth Lloyd, Kathy Lloyd, Annette Gutshall, Mary Whittlinger, Pastor Ben Jones, Pat Reed, Pam Jones, Lizzie McElwain.

	VENDORS:  A total of 26 craft vendors are currently registered, along with 10 community service organizations. 

	FOOD VENDORS: Annette Gutshall reported that 21 food vendors are signed up as of April 19th.  Kane’s Pizza and Jaymee Lee’s Diner also wish to participate. There will be several new food items including chicken barbeque and milkshakes. Several organizations from the Big Spring School District are participating this year to raise money for various school activities. Annette will provide a listing of the various foods to be sold, for the festival brochure. WEMA will be marking the spaces on the streets and will assist in moving the vendors to the respective places. 

	MOVEMENT OUTREACH: Pastor Ben Jones stated that the members of Movement Outreach would like to help with events. After discussion, Movement Outreach agreed to provide tables and chairs for the food court area. Cornerstone/BELCO will provide canopies. There will be at least ten (10) areas established with tables and seating.

	KIWANIS CLUB: The Big Spring Kiwanis Club is sponsoring a bicycle safety expo on Saturday, June 16, 2018 from 10:00AM to 12Noon at the Newville Community Park, on the basketball court. The American Trauma Society, DHL Safety, the Borough of Newville and the Newville Borough Police will be participating. There will be bicycle safety information, bicycle inspections, bike helmet fittings and plenty of free prizes including gift cards courtesy of Saylor’s Market, and bike helmets. A raffle will be conducted for several new bicycles.  The Kiwanis Club will provide volunteers to work the event.
	The Big Spring Kiwanis Club is also sponsoring a baking contest on Saturday, June 16, 2018. Entries will be accepted at the Fountain at 8:00AM, followed by judging at 9:00AM, and the announcement of the winners. Judges have been selected. Baked items will include blue-berry muffins or scones. 

	FIRE COMPANY BREAKFAST:  Nancy Baker has confirmed the fire company breakfast will be held on Saturday morning from 7:00AM to 10:00AM. 

	BOX CAR CONTEST:  Contestants will be judged at 5:30PM on Friday evening at the Fountain, and the children will be invited to walk in the parade. There will be two age groups for the entries. 

	COUNTRY LINE DANCE: Scott Donato has committed to providing the country line dance on Friday night, and will help to promote the Fountain Festival on his radio show. 
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	SODA and ICE STAND:  Saylor’s Market will be contacted for boys who would like to work on Friday evening and all-day Saturday. Jason Creek was also mentioned to provide helpers.

	SPONSORS: Carolyn Kough announced that May 15th will be the deadline for Fountain Festival Sponsors. A cut-off date must be established to be sure that the sponsors are mentioned in the festival advertisements.  The dates and times for festival events were finalized. Several revisions were made to the festival announcement advertisement. 

	CAR SHOW: Ken Lloyd announced that Trophies have been ordered from the Shippensburg Awards Company. Several directional signs will be needed for the show. Ken will provide a list of the signs needed. At 10AM on Saturday, as part of the car show, the Pledge of Allegiance will be conducted. 

	ACNB: Fred will contact Matt Tuckey to discuss using the former Farmers National Bank Building on Friday evening for the Historical Presentation by Bob Over. 

	THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE HELD ON MONDAY, MAY 21, 2018 at 7:00PM in the NEWVILLE BOROUGH OFFICE.


							Minutes recorded by:


							________________________________________
							Fred A. Potzer, Secretary
